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June I, 2023 

The Honorable Paul Pate 

Secretary of State of Iowa 

State Capitol 

Des Moines, Iowa 50319 

Dear Mr. Secretary, 

Jhereby transmit Senate File 388, an Act relating to conflicts between federal funding and the 

office of the chief information officer. 

The Office of Chief Information Officer (OCIO) is responsible for coordinating and improving 

broadband services across Iowa. The State continues to make significant investment toward 

high-speed broadband availability, but the OCIO has also leveraged federal funds to expand 

access to unserved or underserved areas of rural Iowa. The OCIO currently has the flexibility to 

navigate this regulatory environment through its authority to set ambitious state standards, such 

as a high upload- download speed, and its ability to temporarily waive those standards if federal 

funding requires a lower standard. 

Senate File 388 forfeits that flexibility and authority, instead requiring the OCIO to use the often­

lower standards defined by the federal government. Senate File 388 also limits the OCIO ' s role 

to those areas expressly delegated by the federal government. 

I recognize that Senate File 388 passed both chambers unanimously with an understanding that 

the bill does not significantly change the status quo-for now. But looking forward, the State of 

Iowa should not be tethered to a federal standard when I am confident our state can chart its own 

course. For these reasons, I respectfully disapprove of Senate File 388 in its entirety and it is 

vetoed in whole. 

Sincerely, 

Governor of Iowa 

cc: Secretary of the Senate 
Clerk of the House 
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